

# CATAWBA VALLEY RIFLE & PISTOL CLUB

## P.O. BOX 664 CONOVER, NORTH CAROLINA 28613

President: Sam Birchfield 828-514-6628 Vice President: Duane Sipe 828-396-2797 Secretary: Brian White 828-238-7371 Treasurer: Exec. Range Officer: Range Officer: Mike Josey 828-302-1767 Tim Drum 828-464-2942 Bob Metts 828-638-2453

#### February 6, 2020

The meeting was called to order at 7:30 by club President Sam Birchfield

The January minutes were read and accepted with the exception that Terry Corpening and Bradley Schronce were in attendance as guests.

The Treasurer's report was read and accepted stating an ending balance of \$37,652.69 and a current membership of 170 and 5 open memberships.

Guests this month were Bradley Schronce 3<sup>rd</sup> meeting, Teddy Sweet, Terry Corpening and Allan Weiler all 2<sup>nd</sup> meeting and Harold Davis 1<sup>st</sup> meeting.

#### **Old Business**

- Curtis England and Mike Guffie stated that the benches are built and are \$180 each.
- Tax status- affidavit will be sent to tax attorney once Sam has it completed.
- There will be a club work party on February 8 from 9:00 2:00 to repair CAS shed and clear the back fence line from overgrowth.
- Skeet supplies have been replenished.
- The pits in the .22 indoor range have been cleaned out and refilled with sand.

### **New Business**

- Neill Sipe announced that FFA will meet at range on Tuesdays and started on 2/4 and that 4H will meet on Wednesdays from February through September.
- Curtis England announced the .22 100 Yard Table Top Match and the AR-15 Fun Match for 2020. .22 match will be on the 3<sup>rd</sup> Saturday and the AR-15 match will be on the 2<sup>nd</sup> Saturday starting in March.
- Mark Harrison proposed to set up a gate/chain across the road going to 100 Yard Rifle Range to be closed when shooters are on the 200 or 300 Yard shooting positions. This would force anyone going to 100 yard range to check in with shooters on 200 or 300. A motion was made and approved to do this.
- Sam announced that the club annual meeting will be held on April 2, 7:00, at Catawba United Methodist Church, 207 E Central Ave, Catawba, NC 28609.
- New lighting will be installed in the .22 Indoor Range. Estimated cost was reported to be around \$400, Bob Metz will head up this project.
- Craig Canella announced that there will be IDPA type pistol matches conducted during the 3Gun season, on first Saturday, in March and July. There will be some moving to engage paper targets and a 10 round capacity. Match dates may be expanded to Thursday or Sunday afternoons if there is enough interest.
- David Wooten has volunteered to replace the club signs on the front fence.
- Neill Sipe mentioned that current club officer positions will be vacated this year and that opens opportunities for any club member who wishes to hold a club office to do so. New club officers will be nominated at the annual meeting on April 2.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:05.



Respectfully submitted, Brian White Secretary CVRPC

